
 

Tuesday 2nd July 2019. 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

As we are approaching the end of this academic year, I am writing to inform you of the arrangements for 

the end of term. Our last day for students is Friday 19th July, which will operate as a normal school day until 

3.00pm. Year 9 and 10 students will be given tours, to see their new form/class rooms, of our exciting new 

building The Quay during the morning and after lunch final celebration assemblies will take place for year 

groups until 3.00pm, when students will be dismissed.  The last day of term will be a non-school uniform day 

to raise money for the ‘Pearl of Africa’ Children’s Choir, who we will have the privilege of hosting, all the 

way from Uganda, during the autumn term to deliver workshops to Tretherras students. A £1.00 contribution 

from students to wear their own clothes to school is politely requested.  
 

To parents and carers who are buying school uniform for students in Years 7-11 over the holidays, 

please refer to our fully comprehensive uniform list.  We will be very grateful for your support in ensuring 

that students come to school in September dressed in the correct uniform.  We know that you always 

appreciate the fact that Tretherras students look smart and display positive attitudes towards their 

learning and school life, and we would ask you to work in partnership with us to maintain high 

standards of uniform. Our students told us they would like tailored shorts added to the uniform for the 

next academic year and so there are some student-led changes to the uniform code. Please note 

that black socks only will be acceptable; full details are on our website.   
 

 

We still have many things to look forward to in the last few weeks of a busy term.  Year 11 and Year 13 

have worked extremely hard for their public examinations and have celebrated at their Dinner 

Dances.  We are looking forward to celebrating the successes of Year 9 and 10 at their presentation 

evening at the Atlantic Hotel at 6.30pm on Thursday 18th July and Years 7 and 8 at their Star Awards 

presentation evening on Wednesday 17th July, at 6.30pm, in the junior hall.  The whole school will 

participate in a range of exciting events for Sports Day next week and we are looking forward to 

Activities Week beginning Monday 8th July, when we also wish Year 10 every success in their Work 

Experience placements.   
 

During the summer holidays our main office will be open to parents, Monday  Friday, between 9am 

and 11am.  Alternatively please call 01637 872080.  The Autumn Term for students will begin on 

Wednesday 4th September, 2019 for the new Year 7 and Year 12.  The rest of the school will return on 

Thursday 5th September, 2019.   
 

I would like to thank everyone for their patience and support during the building work that has taken 

place on our school site over the past academic year, especially with the changes to pick up and 

drop off arrangements in the junior bus bay. Thanks to your understanding, the whole process has 

gone smoothly and we are delighted with the way The Quay build has progressed; we are very 

excited about occupying our new building in September!  May I take this opportunity to wish you and 

your families a very relaxing and enjoyable summer break. I will look forward to welcoming everyone 

back to school in September. 
 

Thank you for all you do to support the staff and students at Newquay Tretherras. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
 

MRS S FAIRBAIRN 

Headteacher 


